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A lucky coincidence of observations on the 5th showed that Linnets had made a return to squares in all three of the zones in the survey area. On the same day a brief burst of song was heard from a Willow Warbler immediately below the dam and more Swallows were seen with some thought to be back on potential breeding territory. A Blackcap was singing at Lower Beara on the 6th with reports from three or four other squares by the end of the week.

Again on the 5th a dawn count of Goosander on the reservoir showed that 12 were still in the area, a total that included 3 males. Snipe were heard calling on the same day, both “bleating” and “chipping”, in a pre dawn visit to a known territory.
On the breeding front several species are showing signs of breeding with some even feeding young. In particular Blackbird and Song Thrush have been seen carrying food, Blue Tit, Great Tit and Long-tailed Tit are known to have built nests, Robin nests have been found with near complete clutches and Rooks would seem to be on the point of laying. Three or four Dipper nests or nest sites are known and other species are showing signs of establishing breeding territories.
Some species are still holding back from moving out to the moor, thus Reed Bunting for example are still being reported from the central zone. They will be timing their move to breeding territory such that food is available for them as adults and when the young hatch species such as Large Red Damselfly are hatching as a major food source for the growing young.

Bird records included are as submitted; this does not necessarily mean that they have been accepted.
